SOUTHAMPTON COMMONS AND PARKS PROTECTION SOCIETY

Minutes of Annual General Meeting: Monday 13 May 2013 at Edmund Kell Hall, Bellevue Road at 7.30 pm

Present:  Canon John Davies, President, and 12 members.  Apologies were received from 13 members.

1 Minutes
The minutes of the 2012 AGM were approved and signed.

2 Matters Arising
There were none.

3 President’s Report
In welcoming those present, Canon John Davies regretted the proliferation of high rise developments in the city centre, especially those close to the Central Parks.  The character of these open spaces is threatened.  Sadly he reported the death of Ray Pope, a long time member of the Society, and those present maintained a minute’s silence in his memory.  John Graham, our Newsletter editor, is seriously ill and John wished him a speedy recovery.  The Society’s website was praised and so was Pat O’Dell, its web master.  In thanking all Committee Members for their work, John also thanked the Newsletter distributors, especially Vincent Garrett.

4 Chairman’s Report
Arthur Jeffery reported that the Committee had met eleven times since the previous AGM.  The Society Walk in July to the Central Parks had been poorly attended.  The list of the Society’s activities seems to get longer every year, with the City Centre Proposals dominating our attention.  Cedar Lodge Park won the Green Open Spaces Award in September 2012.  The Society is supporting the City Council and FoSOC in their bid for HLF money for a new Conservation Management Plan for the Old Cemetery.  Marcia Baker was thanked for her work on the SCAPPS Committee for many years, as she stands down this year.  Arthur thanked all the other Committee Members and John Graham for their hard work throughout the year.

5 Treasurer’s Report
For the second year, in the absence of a Treasurer, Graham Linecar presented the financial report.  The Society’s expenditure in 2012 was £501.26, spent mainly on printing the Newsletter and on hire of a meeting hall.  The Society’s reserves are currently over £9500.  Some discussion took place about the policy of holding a large reserve.  The general feeling was that a “rainy day” is always possible and we should keep the funds intact.  Arthur Jeffery proposed we accept the Accounts, and this was seconded by Beryl Pritchard.

6 Election of Offers and Committee Members
The President read out the list of Officers and Committee Members, their being no Treasurer nominated.  Those named were accepted by the meeting.  Mrs Kate Martin was elected Vice Chair, whilst Jack Candy remains on the Committee.

7 AOB
There were no observations or questions from members, although they were reminded that the co-option of a Treasurer would be undertaken if the opportunity arises during the year.

The Business Meeting closed at 8.05 pm.

After the AGM, a talk was given by Janice Bennetts of the Hampshire Gardens Trust.  She gave a power point presentation of the development of Parks and Gardens adjacent to Southampton Water, including Cadland House, West Cliff Hall, The Langdown Estate, Hook Park House and Weston Grove.

